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Lake Maspenock Preservation Association

Website: www.lmpa.org
Email: lmpa.org@verizon.net
LMPA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
June 25, 2014
Meeting attendees with signatures available at request.  22 members in attendance.
Meeting start time:  7:05 pm
Executive Board - vote to accept the minutes from the last Executive board meeting held May 6, 2014.


Motion:  Malcolm



Second:  Frank



Vote:   Unanimous

Treasurer’s Report – 

$3,245.34 in the bank account.  Still continue to get membership, slow.

Elections:

There are 4 elected positions available in this year’s elections:

 

-Vice President                              3 year term – Drew Logan currently serving

-Secretary                                      3 year term – Patty Holland currently serving

-Executive Board Position           3 year term – Brian Eberlin currently serving

-Executive Board Position           1 year left in 3 year term – The current member in the position is resigning

It is required to have been a LMPA member for at least 1 year to be eligible to run

VP Position – Drew Logan

Motion to nominate Drew for another term:  Malcolm


Second:   Tina


Vote:  Unanimous

Secretary Position – Patty Holland


Motion to nominate Patty for another term:  Malcolm


Second:  Tina


Vote:  Unanimous

E Board Position – Brian Eberlin


Brian has asked to step down, Brian was thanked for his 10 years of service


Brian nominated Paul Szulewski to be his successor


Motion to nominate Paul for the E-Board open position:  Brian


Second:  Malcolm


Vote:  Unanimous

E-Board Position – Frank Holland


Frank has decided to resign as his job is requiring him to travel a lot during the week


One year left on the term


Malcolm asked for volunteers, Dave Collins accepted


Motion to nominate Dave for the E-Board Open position:  Malcolm


Second:  Tina


Vote:  Unanimous

Safe Boating course held again in April – Successful, held at the fire station, surrounding communities were invited to attend.  State taught, very well received.  LMPA has been providing this service for 5-6 years with success.
Fishing Tournament held May 31st  


Largest Bass – 4 lbs, 9 oz!

Dave Siapa and his daughter won


Tina’s son Scott remarked that it was the most fish he has caught in a tournament and

 he has attended many.

Draw down and weed control

No full draw down this year.  Malcolm to speak to the DPW.  Spindle Island residents pull


Their water from the lake creates issues for them.


Maybe the Town or Conservation Committee will allow us to accelerate the draw down 


schedule, but we need to appeal to them.


Alternative is herbicides and that is very expensive

·  Fund biological study possibly by State and or Town

· Dave will investigate working on legal issues about payments

· Inquiry to Board of Health from concerned citizens
Update of Sandy Beach improvements

Targeting the soft opening for the end of June 


Working on facilities during the summer
 

New Business:

Boat Parade, July 4 2:00 pm – severe rain date will be July 5th and an email will go out to the membership by noon

7:55 pm – Motion for adjournment – Malcolm



Second:
Patty



Vote:

Unanimous


